Center Township
Board of Supervisors

March 10, 2020
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday,
March 10, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were
Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie,
Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary.

Dave Brendel was the only visitor.

Paul made a motion to approve the February meeting minutes as read. Harry seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion
was carried unanimously.

The LED streetlights have resulted in a reduction in the monthly bills. This month’s bill
was $213.52, down from $390.73 in January.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution 1-2020 updating the fee schedule for the
sewage enforcement officer. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A $3,000 park grant was received from the county commissioners. The grant will be
used to purchase a new slide and replace outdated playground equipment.

Harry stated that according to the latest EQT report fracking operations are taking place
throughout March at the Magnum pad on Maple Run Road. The drilling rig is being
moved from the Thunder 1 pad on Turkey Hollow Road and fracking will take place
there after it is completed on Maple Run Road.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was

adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Secretary




